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September 12, 2023 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting:  Susie Garrett/Jail Admin, Sam Gillip, Jason Griffin, Brett Shafer, & Randy Schlutz   

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve agenda for September 12,2023    

Motion Maine, second Quigley to approve minutes for September 5, 2023

No payroll changes.   

Maine reports he met Geo from Evolve at Courthouse to inspect 2nd floor windows.  Approved payment for work completed.  Maine also met with Public Health and Susie Garett/Jail regarding parking lot at Complex.  Maine said he and Susie also talked about issues with drains at Complex.  Quigley said he will call Drain Doctor to check all drains and see if there is a solution to this issue.  Susie ordered a small dumpster to be placed closer to kitchen.  Maine said he spoke with an Oakville City Council member regarding FEMA lot owned by Louisa County in Oakville needing dead trees cut down.  Quigley attended Wapello Development meeting and discussion regarding selling 27 acres of land on K Ave.  Quigley also attended the Conservation Board meeting last night, Katie Hammond resigned her position as of September 29, 2023. She was hired by Muscatine County Conservation.  Ball reports he did not attend any meetings.         

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly updates.  Discussed the abandonment of ROW along X37 near G62 intersection Board agreed there should be a value for ROW.  Adam states he will get a figure to discuss with Board at later date.  

Mike Delzell, Wapello Ambulance, said the new ambulance will be delivered first part of November.  Discussed that there was 3.9% cost increase due to chassis cost.  Board of Supervisors agree that LOSST dollars would be used for payment.  Mike suggests having City of Wapello pay for the Ambulance and then County reimburse City.

Curt Hartlieb, VA, gave monthly updates.  Reports he will be attending Fall School October 16-19, 2023, in Altoona.               
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:45 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Selena Gerst,  Auditor
   
                           Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board
